HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, AUGUST 11, 2020 - 6:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 6:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Board as well as those attending tonight’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT
Amanda Feighery - Animal Control Officer interview

Ms. Feighery has recently relocated to Halifax from Connecticut and will be looking for a home in the vicinity of Halifax next year.  She has worked with animals for 15 year and has always been interested in an ACO position.  
Millias asked about her availability and she said she is available right now and is looking for a full-time position which could be two part time positions.  She has a full family support system who are willing to watch her children.  He asked if she could start soon and she said yes.  

Garron asked how she deals with people and she said that she has worked with a lot of angry clients and you must remain calm.     
Chief Chaves asked if she had a MA license and she said she has to get that.  Chief stated that she will have to attend a 96-hour academy on Fridays for 12 weeks and asked if she can attend and she said yes.  She asked about the hours and the chief explained that she is on call and that they can work on a structured schedule each week for the next week.  He further said the previous ACO average below 18 hours a week.  Chief asked if she is comfortable with the computer and she was very knowledgeable with various software.  

Millias asked if she was okay with the investigating side of the job and she stated yes.  

AGENDA

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously approved the Agenda for Tuesday, August 11, 2020. 

MINUTES

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board voted as follows to approve the following Selectmen Minutes:

Regular Session – April 7, 2020

Regular Session – July 2, 2020

Regular Session – July 30, 2020
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AFFIRMED WARRANTS & COMMITMENT

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously affirmed payment of the following warrants and commitment:

	Payroll Warrant
	#10
	$ 219,152.55 

	Vendor Warrant
	#11
	$ 159,592.06

	Withholding Warrant
	#12
	$   75,273.81

	Ambulance Commitment

from 7/27/20-8/2/20
	for
	$ 39,365.53


AFFIRMED BILLS

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to affirm payment of the following Selectmen Bills:

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Abstained

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes


	Brooks & Derensis, P.C. (legal/July) …........................................

Attorney Lawrence P. Mayo (legal/July) ………………..............
	$ 1,640.00
$ 1,265.63


AFFIRMED BILL 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following Selectmen bill:

	Michael Gilman, Esquire (legal/July)…………………………….
	$ 1,760.00


APPROVED WARRANT

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following warrants and commitment:

	School Warrant
	#13 
	$ 261,015.69

	Vendor Warrant
	#14
	$ 101,287.50

	Mobile Home Park Fee
	# 8
	$     5,160.00


SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT
Kaitlyn Grispi – Animal Control Officer interview 

Ms. Grispi she has worked with animal her whole life – show dogs, dog obedience classes and went to the Nationals.  She has had/has a lot of different animas and has a love for them.  

Millias asked if she had the time and she said yes.  He mentioned that part of the job is dealing with aggressive dogs and she said that she was bitten by her own dog and had to put it down it was not an easy thing to do but need to think of the family and the community.  She is flexible as she lives with her mom and dad who can help with her 7& 9-year-old.  
Chief stated that she will have to attend a 96-hour academy in Springfield on Fridays for 12 weeks and asked if it was an issue and she said no.  Chief said the hours are 18 each week, which is flexible, and together they work on a schedule.  Grispi asked when the start date was, and Chief said he will have to call to see when thew academy starts but they can start in-house training.  Chief asked if she was comfortable with computers and she said she was. 
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Millias asked if she was familiar with the job and she stated she went online and read the job description.  
APPROVED BILLS 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following Selectmen bills:

	RAIS (insurance policy/4 Upton St.) ………………………….....

RELX d/b/a LexisNexis (MA law books subscription) …………

STAM (annual dues/FY21)………………………………………
	$ 573.04

$   70.00
$   30.00


GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Appointments Election Workers

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, Board appointed the following individuals as Election Workers for the Town of Halifax, all terms to expire July 27, 2021:

	Democratic Election Workers

	  Andrea Delaney

	  Paul Delaney

	  Cathleen Miller

	  Amelia Mosley

	  Lee Mulready

	  Judith Wall

	  Derek Bennett

	

	Republican Election Workers

	  Marion Heath

	  Richard Roche

	  John Shiavone

	

	Unenrolled Election Workers

	  Robert Doherty

	  Kathryn Roche

	  Kenneth Vinton


Ambulance Abatement 

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to approve ambulance abatements for July 2020 in the amount of $51,711.74.

Helicopters Over Cranberry Bogs
Based on location of the cranberry bogs near Gerry Fitzgerald’s home, Seelig found that the owner was Harju Real Estate and wrote to them.  Derek Harju contacted Seelig and he has given him and Gerry Fitzgerald each other’s contact information and asked them to discuss the matter.

Proposed Truck Exclusion – Circuit Street & Laurel Street

Two residents had concerns about their own personal vehicles being excluded. The 5,000-pound weight limitation is for carrying capacity, not the weight of the vehicle.  Seelig thought the below language could be modified by the Board.
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The exclusion will not apply not apply to heavy commercial vehicles going to or coming from places upon said streets for the purpose of making deliveries of goods, materials, or merchandise to or similar collections from abutting land or buildings or adjacent streets or ways to which access cannot otherwise be gained; or to vehicles used in connection with the construction, maintenance and repair of said streets or public utilities therein; or to Federal, State, Municipal or public service corporation owned vehicles.
and modify it to:
The exclusion will not apply not apply to heavy commercial vehicles going to or coming from places upon said streets for the purpose of making deliveries of goods, materials, or merchandise to or similar collections from abutting land or buildings or adjacent streets or ways to which access cannot otherwise be gained; or to vehicles used in connection with the construction, maintenance and repair of said streets or public utilities therein; or to Federal, State, Municipal or public service corporation owned vehicles; or to vehicles owned by residents of these streets.
The hearing on this will be August 25th.
Additional Special Town Meeting – September 12th 
The Board previously discussed holding another ATM on September 12th in order to vote on one or more of the following issues: heating/air conditioning project at Town Hall (Veterans’ Agent’s office/Great Hall), unemployment, Pasture Lane, traffic enforcement, zoning on abandoned properties. Seelig asked if the BOS wanted to proceed with this and if so what Articles did they want to put on the warrant.  He said they could wait and decide this Thursday (August 13th) but that is the latest.  Millias wanted to spend a little more time thinking about it and suggested waiting till the 13th.  
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT
Michael Sampson – Animal Control Officer Interview

Mr. Sampson stated that he currently lives in Rockland and has 3 children.  He has been working for the Sheriff’s department for the last 3 years and as a Special Police Officer for the Hull Police Department for the last 5 years.  He wants to work with animals.

Millias asked if he had any background in this and he said no but knows he has to attend the academy.  Millias then asked if he was familiar with the job requirement and he said not really. 
Andrews asked what his availability was during the week and he said currently he works in Hull Thursdays, Saturdays and Sundays. 
Garron asked how he deals with aggressive people and he said first thing he does is assess the situation.  
Chief Chaves asked if he was looking for a full-time position and he said everyone is looking for full-time but there is nothing out there and said he is on the civil service list for Rockland.  Chief asked if attending the academy will be a problem and he said no.  He then asked about his ability to respond to calls with him being a SPO in Hull and he said that Thursdays, Saturdays and Sundays are his summer schedule but that changes in the fall.  Sampson said his ultimate goal is to get on a department but in the meanwhile wants to move on and do other things.  Chief explained the hours and how they work out a scheduled together.  
Laura Howe – Animal Control Officer Interview

Ms. Howe stated that she has been working in Abington for the last three years and co-shares the position with another person.  In addition to that for the last nine months they both have been covering Hanson.  She does not do the job for the money but because she loves it and wants to be the best help she can be.
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She stated that if they don’t hire her or find the right candidate or it takes some time that they could reach out to her and her colleague as they do mutual aid and are more than willing to help another town.  She knows the job very well of an ACO and has graduated from the academy.  She is the primary ACO in Whitman and works from 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. and every other weekend 7 a.m. to 5 p.m.  She further said that she has a great job and loves it so if they find someone for the position who is really wonderful to please hire that person.  
Millias thanked her and stated that they are going to review the applicants and discuss it at their next meeting. 
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

163 Plymouth Street
Alan Dias, member of the Board of Health,  has done some inspections of the property and found hazardous material, paints, oils and thinners.  Found out that Fannie Mae is owner of the property and he spoke with someone there they referred him to a Plymouth real estate office who is handling their foreclosed properties.  Fannie Mae agreed that whatever hazardous materials were there they would get rid of right away.  There is tenant living in the home and he does not who it is.  The police have been involved because the person has been belligerent and threating and they needed to go on site.  Millias asked if this person was renting from Fannie Mae and Dias said no, they do not know who this person is, how he got there, no idea all that stuff was there and now trying to make that determination.  They Health Agent did receive a call from the person living there and he was told of the BOH concerns.  They scheduled and appointment to go there and meet with him but when they showed up the gentleman was gone but he did remove the paint oils but there still is trash.  There are a couple of boats and a swimming pool accumulating water.  Dias reached out to the real estate company they came to the site with the help of a police officer and saw the conditions.  The problem we have now is we don’t know who this person is and seeing there is a tenant in there he is going to have to be evicted and that process is cumbersome.  The water was supposedly had been shut off, but Dias did see this person watering plants out front.  The Water Department went down to verify if water was going in and found the connection to the meter had been cut but verified that line had been shut off, hence the BOH determined the house to be uninhabitable because of no water.  Dias spoke with the real estate agency to try and come up with some course of action and at this point they are not going to remove the person therefore we need to work through the process.  If the person decides not to remove the debris Fannie Mae will have to do some sort of legal action.  
Millias asked if this person is associated with the property and Dias had no idea – he does not even know his name – he has called various offices and does not leave his name.  We are trying to work on a solution and Fannie Mae has been very responsive and authorized the real estate agency to clean up anything that is hazardous.  
Seelig asked if there was anything the BOS , town counsel or the police can do to help out.  Dias is anticipating that this Thursday or Friday the BOH is going to placard the property, which means he definitely cannot go in there.  Once placard we will ask the real estate agency if they want it boarded up or they could tear down the house – malicious destruction.  

Chief Chaves said that they have gone to property and he was belligerent but at this point from a  a police aspect of it we are better off working with Fannie Mae and the real estate agency. 
Andrews asked if  the water bill was paid and Dias said it has not been paid and said it was officially shut off about a year ago but he did see him watering and the Water department went down and this person said he had a well but there is no evidence of a well.    Dias said if he does have a well that we are not aware of and he can prove to the BOH that he has water unfortunately he would be allowed  to stay.
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Chief Chaves said  through research it appears this person was an acquaintance of the previous owner who has passed and thinks that is connection.
Andrews asked if there was electricity and Dias said yes.  Andrews then asked other than the water being turned on the Town is not involved and Seelig said other than the trash problem – complaints received from a number of residents – it’s an eyesore at this point.  Millias said if he was just living there it would be a civil matter between him and Fannie Mae.
Troup asked why would it be unfortunate if it turned out that this person could have water and was allowed to stay and Millias said because if he continued to keep the trash there we would have less ability to try and do something.  She then asked if that would be Fannie Mae’s problem and Seelig said no, it is also the Town problem because the Town has a Bylaw concerning the accumulation of trash and debris on the property, and people are registering complaints with the Town about that and about the violation of the Bylaw.
Millias thanked Dias for the update and asked to keep the BOS updated.
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT
Michelle & Adrian Barclay – Appointment to Beautification Committee 
Beautification Committee members Jeanne Kling and Amy Troup have recommended to the BOS that the above individuals be appointed to the committee.  Both have attended some meetings.  Millias asked if they have the time and they said yes as they both work from home.    

Michelle Lofstrom, who was unable to make it this evening, also was recommended by the committee. 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously appointed Michelle Barclay, Adrian Barclay and Michelle Lofstrom to the Beautification Committee, terms to expire June 30, 2021.  

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Town Meeting Recess to September 12th 

Seelig informed the Board and the audience that Town Moderator, Dennis Carman, has recessed the ATM & STM from August 29th to September 12th at 9 a.m. at the Halifax Elementary School. He expects this will be the last recess.

Universal Town E-Mail Project
Logistically, this is possible. The Town would have to pay for more to back up additional e-mail addresses, but this should be doable within the IT budget.
Attorney Mayo recommends that permanent employees and temporary employees be given an e-mail address along with board and committee members. He does not recommend that professional service providers such as attorneys, engineers, or third-party consultants receive an e-mail.

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted that the Town provide email addresses to all permanent and temporary employees and to all board and committee members. 

4 Upton Street
The back taxes on the above property is $66,327.25.  Given the limit interest in a lot that could not be re-developed, the Town would forego collecting this money through a sale of the property. 
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Millias said the whole zoning was to eliminate non-conforming so unless we adopt the by law there is nothing we can do with the lot.  
Seelig will write up the RFP for demolishing the present building.

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT
Richie Green – Eagle Scout project – Signs at the Cemetery 
Eagle Scout Richard Green presented to the Board drawings of his Eagle Scout project that he is proposing.  He stated that it should be done by the winter and is working with Steve Hayward.  Andrews asked if he could put a map on the website and Greene said yes.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved Richard Greene’s Eagle Scout project which will be constructing two (2) 29”H x 41”W marquee signs and installing twenty-six (26) 2 ½ to 3 feet section signs at the cemetery.  

Steve Hayward & Green Seal – Complete Streets Program
Seelig explained that Green Seal is the engineering firm that Steve has been using on a number of projects one being the Pine Street Bridge and tonight Hayward and Courtney Beckwith (from Green Seal) are here to go over the Complete Streets Prioritization Plan (Tier 2).
Note: Due to the acoustics in the Great Hall, masks being wore and feedback on the film the discussion was very inaudible therefore attached is a copy of the complete Streets Policy, which Ms. Beckwith went over during the discussion.  

copy attached hereto and made an official part of these minutes.
Millias thought it was important for the town to climb on anything we can and as soon as we can as he fears the State revenues are going to drop dramatically coming forward and thinks our receipts are going to get less and less.  So, if we have an opportunity to put something together we should take advantage of it sooner rather than later.  

Andrews asked if there are other towns in Plymouth County that she has worked with that have gotten approval on grants and she said no that Green Seal has only been working with Halifax on this but they have gone through all the training and worked on similar grant applications in the past.  
Andrews asked what has been paid so far this year and Hayward said $38,000 of which Seelig believes some of that money for this program is from the State.  Seelig stated that we are paying for it but we are going to get reimbursed from the State for these initial phases.  For these grant reimbursement programs, we do not get the money up front because the State does not want to give money to a community that’s not going to spend it.  The reason Andrews asked was because the last line in the policy said that the Town will seek out appropriate sources of funding and grants for implementation of Complete Streets Policy and advocate for such funding directly or through its affiliation, so in essence we would be advocating a Town Meeting for the direct funding.  

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to adopt the Complete Streets Policy.  

Patrick Maloney – Rodney’s Kitchen – Common Victualler License
Patrick Maloney from Rodney’s Kitchen came in this evening for a Common Victuallers license as he is going to be opening a takeout restaurant serving meals to go, pizza, pasta and subs.  Millias asked if he has been to the Board of Health and he said he has.  Garron then asked if he has seen the Building Inspector and he said yes and the Fire department 
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Seelig asked Maloney if he was planning on putting any tables outside and he said yes that they are  trying to set up for three tables outside with four people at each table.  He further said there will be barriers set up and they will be practicing social distancing.  
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, Board unanimously approved a Common Victualler License issued to Rodney Moreina, Manager for Rodney’s Kitchen on property located at 416 Plymouth Street.
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Recycling Fees
It is that time of year again when the Board needs to approve the annual recycling fee.  During the last several months, the Board has discussed eliminating the abatement process.  In essence, those residents who wish to participate in the recycling program along with the associated services such as bulky waste and hazardous waste, pay the fee, those who do not, don’t. No abatement will be needed.
If this is done, revenues for the program will decrease as more residents take the opportunity not to pay the fee since they will not have to bother with the abatement process.
If revenues for the program are reduced, then the program will “lose” money and one or more of the following will happen:
a) The fee will have to be adjusted upwards – my expectation is that will end in a vicious cycle which will cause fewer and fewer people to participate and, in the end, cause the program to cease (see below);

b) The hours at the Recycling Center will have to be reduced since that is the only expense for which the Town has some control (the truck/driver still needs to go out on the routes and the Town still needs to pay the equivalent of a tipping fee for the recyclables);

c) The fee won’t change but the deficit will have to be covered by the fund balance.  At some point, there won’t be a fund balance and we are back to (a) and (b) (or see below);

d) The costs from the program will have to be paid from “Raise and Appropriate” instead of recycling fees.  That sets up a problem of whether all residents will be eligible to participate in the program since R & A will pay for it or whether only those residents who pay the fee can participate and R & A will subsidize it but the program will not provide any services to those who do not pay the fee.

Ending the recycling program is an alternative, but that will mean ending the Town’s curb side trash collection as if the Town has the trash program, it has to have a recycling program.

Because of COVID, the Solid Waste/Recycling Committee did not conduct the planned survey.  The members of the Committee support continuing the abatement program rather than doing away with it as the end of the Town’s solid waste and recycling programs (unless funded by R & A) will create an economic hardship for residents who rely on these low-cost alternatives to private haulers.

If the Board decides to end the abatement system the Board needs to have a plan in place as to what they are going to do because of the loss in revenue both short and long term.  He is not asking for a decision tonight on the fee or abatement process, but something does need to be done.  Millias asked when do the bills need to go out and Seelig said not later than September 1st so a decision on the fee and abatement process will need to be decided early next week.  Andrews said a better abatement system needs to be on place because roughly 20% who are not using the service and are not paying for it.  Millias understood what he was saying but was not sure what it would be.  
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Seelig said they can bring it back on Monday and have some of the committee member attend and talk about it more.  He further said that year they are drifting out of balance.  Andrews asked if the residents could pay when they go to the Recycling Center and Seelig said he can check with Susan to see what kind of kiosk would be needed and said that there would be a fee associated when using a credit card – it can be done because the Collector and the Clerk’s office currently does it.  
100 Lake Street
Seelig will go by the above property to see if the trash is still there.  If the trash is still there the Board could start daily fines.
Lingan Street Beach Signage
Tom Schindler is working with Steve Hayward to get “no parking” signs along both sides of the street and a “Residents with Stickers Only” signage for the grassy area at 4th Avenue and Lingan Street.

Patrol Officer Fundraiser
Telemarketing has begun and the fundraiser has notified the Police Department. No action needed from the Board. 
Town Meeting – AV-IT Proposal
The proposal from East West Associates to handle the AV-IT needs at Town Meeting is $6,015.  If the Board does not wish to approve this expenditure do they have an alternative.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to accept the proposal from East West Associates.  
AV-IT Equipment – Hybrid Meeting
If there is interest in having the Town purchase an equipment package from East West so that some meetings can be done in person and via Zoom with everyone seeing and hearing everyone else, then the cost is $14,597.17 for a wired microphone system and $20,69.480 for a wireless microphone system. If there was interest Seelig would have to get three quotes.  
The Planning Board meeting on Thursday, August 6th reached capacity several times.  Aside from Town Meeting, the maximum number of people allowed for an indoor meeting is 25. The alternatives are a Zoom meeting, a meeting outside (maximum number is 50), or a hybrid. 
Seelig suspects that it would rare that an in-person meeting will have more than 25 people, including board members, camera person, and staff, there may be times when having the ability to host a hybrid meeting will be helpful. 
The alternative is that when a board/committee feels that a meeting might include more than 25 people in attendance, the meeting be required to be held on Zoom. .  
Millias and Andrews said if they are going to do it then go with the wireless microphone system.  Seelig will start getting quotes.  
COVID & Limitations on sizes of Meetings
The maximum size for outdoor meetings has been reduced from 100 to 50.  In addition, if any meeting has more than 10 people, face coverings must be worn at all times unless the participants are drinking or eating.
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Shared Streets Program
The Town re-submitted the application for the sidewalk between the two parts of Cranberry Drive as the Shared Streets Program indicated an interest if the application emphasized the benefits of the project in connection with the Safe Routes to School program. Grant announcement are being made every few weeks.  Seelig has notified the legislative delegation of the Town’s re-submittal.

Commendation for Police Officers
Police Chief Chaves wrote a letter to the Board of Selectmen commending the work done by Sergeant Patrick Sterling, Patrol Officer Patrick DeRoo and Patrol Officer Andrew Lycznski for helping to save the life of a resident who had a medical condition.  Fire Chief Viveiros stated that without the work done by these members of the Police Department, the patient would not have survived this medical emergency.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to send a letter to each of them commending them.    

Library - Surplus Equipment
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously declared the following items surplus:

1 telescope


1 square wooden table


1 round wooden table


Travel Order
At the Board’s meeting on August 3rd , the Board made changes to the Town’s policy (based on the State’s travel order) including what information is to be given to department heads and the Town Administrator, and that the policy will be rescinded once the State’s travel order is rescinded (and it will be modified as the State’s order is modified such as with Rhode Island being added to the non-low-risk states).
Replacement for CoA Van
The cost to replace the 2012 CoA van is $67,508.

Aldana Road “Sliver” Legislation
Before the House for a third reading.  No additional information since July 31st.

Gordon C. Andrews v. Halifax – Appeal 1
A telephonic conference was held on July 29th.  Judge Vhay extends his stay until August 21st  to allow The Party Trust to continue to obtain the necessary permits.

Gordon C. Andrews v. Halifax – Appeal 2
A telephonic conference was held on July 29th.  Judge Vhay gives Mr. Andrews until August 11th  to file a motion concerning a possible amendment to his complaint.  Mr. Andrews filed a motion to amend the complaint on August 7, 2020.  Discovery to be completed by January 29, 2021.

Gordon C. Andrews Appeal #1 with the ZBA
This was on the issuance of building permits for Amanda’s Estates by the Building Inspector. The ZBA denied the appeal and upheld the Building Inspector’s decision.  A decision letter will be filed, and Mr. Andrews can appeal the ZBA’s decision.
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Gordon C. Andrews Appeal #2 with the ZBA
This was on the issuance of building permits for Amanda’s Estates. Appeal denied.  Decision letter to be filed and the decision can be appealed.
Talent Bank Form from Kathleen Shiavone
Ms. Shiavone is interested in serving on the Board of Library Trustees. The form has been sent to the Trustees.
Talen Bank Form from Michael Rugnetta
Mr. Rugnetta is interested in serving on one or more boards and committees.  All of them have been notified.
Old Colony Planning Council Delegate
Amy L. Troup of the Planning Board is interested in serving.

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to appoint Amy Troup as the Town’s Delegate to the Old Colony Planning Council, term to expire June 30, 2023
Aldana Road Parcels
The County and the Town continue to trade documents. We should have everything squared away in the next few days and the deeds will be filed by Attorney Mayo.
Open Meeting Law Guide
The Board has been given the Open Meeting Law Guide from the Attorney General’s office. If they want to set up a discussion on specific items or issues, that can be arranged.  
EEE - Mosquito Control
Halifax is now in the “High” Risk zone and aerial spraying was conducted on the night of August 11th.  Officials will continue to monitor the area over the next two weeks and may conduct a second round of spraying to achieve maximal effectiveness.

Pope’s Tavern Roof
An advertisement will go in the newspaper on August 14th with documents posted on-line that day, site visit on August 25th and bids are due on September 3rd.  
Tuition Reimbursement – Police Officer Lyczynski
Officer Lyczynski has proposed taking classes in Criminal Justice at UMass and is seeking reimbursement for tuition, books and education fees. The tuition cost will be $18,975 (books and fees extra).  The Town reimburses at 80%.  Seelig informed Officer Lyczynski that the language of the contract specifies that the submission must be made by September 1st  of the prior fiscal year so this would be for Fiscal Year 2022 not Fiscal Year 2021.  Seelig asked him for a list of the actual classes. 
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously approved the tuition cost in the amount of $18,975 for Officer Lyczynski to take classes at UMass.  
COVID - Restaurants
Additional stipulations have been issued for restaurants/bars (patrons need consume food along with drink; no events larger than 25 indoors, 50 outdoors).  
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Amanda Monti and Ed Johnston v. Halifax
A telephonic conference was held on July 29th.  Judge Vhay ordered the parties to file by August 21, 2020 to file either a joint motion for remand, a written report regarding their settlement discussions, or some other joint motion for appropriate relief.  Mr. Gordon C. Andrews filed a motion to intervene (in essence, to replace the Town as the defendant) on August 7, 2020.  Seelig’s take is Judge Vhay denied the request.  The parties in this case reached a settlement in the case and filed the settlement on August 10, 2020 with the conclusion that an aquifer district special permit was not needed by Ms. Monti and Mr. Johnson and therefore the decision by the Planning Board to deny the special permit is null and void.

Approval of the 1/12 Budget for September
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to approve the 1/12 budget for the month of September 2020.  
Request for Floodlight at Lingan Street Beach 

Tom Schindler has asked that the Board of Selectmen request that a flood light be placed on the telephone pole at the Lingan Street Beach hoping that this will reduce the amount of trash and drug paraphernalia left there along with cars ruining the parking lot.  Garron likes the idea but was not sure if it would work and said they might break the light.  Millias said they are durable and Seelig said he will call his contact at National Grid to see what he can suggest and say that we need something non-vandal than the usual floodlight.  
Ms. Troup, who was in the audience, stated that there were many altercations at the Lingan Street beach over the weekend with non-residents.  There was swearing threats of fights and trash.  The Halifax beach area is talking about what can be done to make sure that those on the beach are residents/taxpayers.  She mentioned that license plates came back from Methuen, Everett Brockton, Easton and numerous towns around the state,   Jett skis are being parked on the boat ramp.
Seelig said what it comes down to is the Chief getting more officers down there.  Andrews recommended that they reach out to Chief Chaves.  Seelig will talk with him.   
Resignation – Robert Johnson – Elementary School Committee
Robert Johnson has resigned from the Halifax Elementary School Committee effective immediately.  The normal procedure is to publicize the vacancy for two weeks and receive talent bank forms.  The office staff will check with anyone who has sent one in during the last year to see if those individuals are still interested in serving.  The Board will then receive the information at the meeting on August 25th and probably set up a joint meeting with the remaining members of the School Committee to have someone serve until the next town election (May 15, 2021).
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to send Mr. Johnson a letter thanking him for serving on the School Committee.
Moved Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to extend the deadline for the submission of talent bank forms to September 8th to give more time for people to apply.
Selectmen Meeting – August 11, 2020
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EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 9:20 p.m. to discuss contract negotiations for Firefighters, Sergeants, Patrol Officers, Highway, “Mixed-Unit”, Police Chief, Fire Chief, Town Administrator & all unions at the Silver Lake Regional School District & Halifax Elementary School. 
as discussing strategy with respect to collective bargaining in an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Town.
	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes


--------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:51 p.m.: 

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes


MEETING ADJOURNED
There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 9:51 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
